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 Welcome to 

Holy Rosary Owen 
St Bernard - St Hedwig Thorp 

Whoever believes and is baptized  
will be saved. 

— Mark 16:16 

Photo by Pastor Fr Janusz Kowalski, PhD     



 

 

                           SCHEDULE FOR THE WEEK 
 

HR = Holy Rosary - Owen 
SBSH = St Bernard St Hedwig  - Thorp 
TCS = Thorp Catholic School Chapel - Thorp 
(Confessions will be heard 30 minutes before each mass) 
 

Saturday May 12 
5:00pm Mass, SBSH - † Richard & Judy Bauer 

Sunday May 13  The Ascension of the Lord 
8:00am Mass,  HR -  The People of our Parishes 
10:00am Mass, SBSH  -  † Robert A Krultz 

Monday May 14 
7:15am Communion Service, TCS 

Tuesday May 15 
8:15am Mass, TCS - † Cecil Flynn 
10:30am  Mass, HR -   Ann Pabich by Lana Ciszewski 
3:00pm Food Pantry - Community Alliance, Withee 

Wednesday May 16 
8:15am Mass, TCS - † Tom & Josephine Mendalski  

by Berniece Pletka 
9:00am  Adoration, TCS 
6:00pm Fundraising Meeting, TCS 
7:30pm Catholic Order of Foresters, SBSH  

Thursday May 17 
10:30am Mass, HR - † Al Jalowitz by Marge Jalowitz  
11:00am - 11:30pm Eucharistic Adoration, HR 
7:00pm Repose of the Blessed Sacrament, TCS 
7:15pm NO Communion Service, TCS 

Friday May 18 
8:15am Mass, TCS - † Roger Truckey 

Saturday May 19 
5:00pm Mass, SBSH - † Victoria  & Dave Prokopiak 
8:00pm Mass, Czestochowa - † Louis & Bernice Depa 

Sunday May 20 Pentecost Sunday  
8:00am Mass,  HR -  † Foster & Ruth Will by Lana Ciszewski  
9:00am Knights of Columbus Meeting, HR 
10:00am Mass, SBSH  -  † Alvin Benzschawel 

TREASURES FROM OUR TRADITION 
 In Ireland and the United Kingdom, Mother’s Day is 
over. “Mothering Sunday” was on the Fourth Sunday of 
Lent. Long ago, people were freed from work to travel on 
this day to the parish where they were baptized, their 
“Mother Church.” Often, people were reunited with their 
mothers on this day. Employers would release their 
workers and servants for this visit. The American 
celebration, while based on this custom, really has to do 
with an anti-war movement of mothers in Civil War 
times. They crusaded for better sanitary conditions for 
their sons. When President Wilson instituted the first 
Mother’s Day in 1912, it was a day to fly the flag in honor 
of mothers whose children had died in battle. Knowing 
the tradition is a good balance to our celebration today. 
We can enfold in prayer the mothers who have suffered 
the loss of their children in war  
Rev. James Field, Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co. 

Our Offerings for the Week of  May 1st –  May 7th
 

 St Bernard/ 
St Hedwig 

Holy Rosary 
 

Adult Envelopes: $3,812.00 $1,566.00 

ACH Adult Envelopes: $435.00  

Ascension: $9.00  

Offertory: $772.81 $141.00 

TCS & REP Tuition : $352.00  

Building & Maintenance: $245.00 $355.00 

Candles: $53.00 $8.50 

Total: $5,678.81 $2,070.50 

   



 

 

THORP DEANERY COUNCIL OF CATHOLIC WOMEN - the 
rescheduled 2018 Spring General Assembly is Tuesday, May 
22, 2018 at St Anthony Catholic Church, 407 N Division 
Street Loyal. Registration will be at 6:30pm - 7:00pm. A 
reception/social time will be hosted by the ladies of the 
Thorp Deanery Council of Catholic Women following the 
closing of the assembly. An open invitation is extended to 
all ladies, men, children, family members and friends to 
attend and join in this event. Suggested registration 
donation is $2.00 per person 
 
20 GUN RAFFLE CALENDAR - Tickets are available after all 
masses. The price is $25.00. Only 1000 tickets are available. 
You could win a gun or take the cash.  Two drawings a week 
for 10 weeks starting first week of June. Tickets are also 
available at the Rectory in Thorp or contact Brian Bredlau 
(715) 229-4747 
CALENDAR GUN RAFFLE UPDATE: 
In order to hold this raffle 600 tickets need to be sold by 
June 1st and only 195 tickets have been sold to date. Each 
parish receives the proceeds from their ticket sales. Please 
support this fundraiser. 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

Ministry Schedule 
 May 19th  5:00pm 

St Bernard/St Hedwig, Thorp 

May 20th  8:00am  
Holy Rosary, Owen 

May 20th  10:00am 
St Bernard/St Hedwig, Thorp 

Altar servers:    

Lectors: Jack Syryczuk,  Lori Pajak RoseAnne Suda  Ellen Lipinski, Virginia Kodl  

Eucharistic Minister: Jessica Syryczuk, Michelle Turenne, Peggy Harycki Brian Bredlau  Holly Noah, Sue Klapatauskas, Kathy Pszenieczny 

Choir/Cantors:  Phil  
Organist:  Brenda  
Greeters: Missy, Greg Lois Dehne, Richard Sorenson Roseanne, Brian 

Ushers:  Steffie Konwinski,  John Mauel,  
Mark Pries, Dan Tolzmann 

 

Celebrating its 150th anniversary 
 

Diocese of LaCrosse  
Commemorative Parish History Books 

have arrived 
 

Get your copy today 
Purchase price  $33.00 

 
A copy is available to look through 

 after all masses  
and at the Rectory during the week 

“I do not believe the promises of the Declaration of 
Independence are just for the strong, the independent, 

the healthy. They are for everyone-including unborn 
children.”  ~ George W. Bush ~     

HOLY ROSARY  NEWS 

HOLY ROSARY KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS MEETINGS - are 
the third Sunday of the month after Mass.  Meetings are no 
longer on Wednesday evenings.   

 
SOCIAL CONCERN 

 
FOOD PANTRY: 1st  & 3rd  Tuesday of each month. 
Community Alliance Church, 111 Division St., Withee. Next 
date of distribution: Tuesday, May 15, 2018 from 3:00pm to 
5:30pm. Requiring no proof of income, the food pantry 
helps those in need by providing approximately one week's 
worth of food per month.  

 PCCW 

MOTHER’S DAY ROSE SALE - Roses will be available to 
purchase at the Sunday May 13th 8:00am Mass. Roses can 
be purchased before Mass to remember a deceased 
mother/ grandmother. These roses will be put in a vase and 
placed at the altar before Mass. Roses will also be available 
to take home. Cost: $3.00 Proceeds will be sent to Clark Co. 
Right to Life. Thanks you to the ladies for picking up the 
roses on May 12th and selling the roses on May 13th. 



 

 

CATHOLIC ORDER OF FORESTERS - Wednesday, May 16, 2018 at 
7:30pm at the home of Gib and Bette Voelker.  
 
JUNE DAIRY DAYS - A sign up sheet is in the church entrance. We 
know everyone is busy and overworked. If we  could all stop and think 
of all the opportunities to continue our almsgiving throughout the 
year… this would be one to consider. So please consider volunteering 
for this event for your parish.  
 
SAVE THE DATE - St. Bernard/St. Hedwig Parish picnic is Sunday, 
August 5, 2018!  
 

PCCW 
 
COMPILING VOLUNTEER LIST - the PCCW is compiling a list for 
workers and bakers for funerals, parish hall and Quonset events. Please 
consider signing up for one or all.  Your help is greatly appreciated and 
the rewards are endless.  Sign up sheets are in the church entrance.  
 
TABLE AND CHAIR RENTAL - it’s that time of year when yard sales, 
graduation parties and family reunions are coming up and the need for 
extra tables and chairs are needed. Please contact Denise McIntire at 
(715) 669-3814. NO tables or chairs are to be removed from the 
Quonset or Church Basement under No circumstances. 

 
YOUTH 

 
YOUTH MASS - all youth are encouraged to attend the second Sunday 
of each month. At the 10:00am mass the Youth will sit up front, do the 
readings, collection & offertory. Next Youth’s mass is June 10, 2018. 
 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL -  will be held June 11-15, 1:00pm 
to 3:30pm. 4 year olds to 5th grade.  More information and registration 
forms to follow. Vacation Bible School registration forms are in the 
entrance of the church.  VBS will be held June 11-15, 1:00 - 3:30 at 
Thorp Catholic School.  Please enroll your child/children.  

 
CONGRATULATIONS  
to all the 2018 Graduates!   

 
 
 
 
 

CZESTOCHOWA NEWS 
 
SAVE THE DATE - Fall Polish Polka Fest - Sunday, August 19, 2018 Craig 
Ebel’s DyVersaCo Polka Band from Minneapolis, MN 
 

SCHOOL NEWS 
 

MOTHER’S DAY ROSE SALE — SPONSORED BY THE 8TH GRADE CLASS 
AT THORP CATHOLIC SCHOOL Roses will be available to purchase at 
both the 5:00pm Mass on Saturday May 12th and the 10:00am Mass 
Sunday May 13th.  Roses can be purchased before Mass to remember 
a deceased mother/grandmother. These roses will be put in a vase and 
placed at the altar before Mass. Roses will also be available to purchase 
after both Masses to take home. Cost:  $3.00 per rose  1/2 dozen for 
$15 and a full dozen for $30  
 
HAPPY EARTH DAY - from Thorp Catholic School!  Please enjoy this 
lovely video: https://youtu.be/byxqsa479vc  
 
NEW TCS SIGNS - are now available. You may pick one up at the 
church entrance, school or rectory.  
 

DEEP DEBT 
 All that I am or hope to be,  

I owe to my angel mother. 
—Attributed to Abraham Lincoln 

ST BERNARD/ST HEDWIG NEWS 

White week 
 of the  

First communion children  



 

 

White week 
 of the  

First communion children  



 

 

AREA EVENTS & HAPPENINGS 

MEET TO EAT FOR A FREE CLINIC - Thursday, May 17, 2017. Eat at one of 
the participating restaurants on May 17 and 25% of your bill will help 
support The Open Door Clinic.  A flyer is hanging in the SBSH church 
entrance for participating restaurants and more information. Feel free to 
call Jill at (715) 720-1443 with any questions. 
 

POPE FRANCIS - A MAN OF HIS WORD -  opens nationwide on May 18, 
2018. You may never have a chance to meet Pope Francis in person, but 
this movie co-produced with the Vatican’s Office of Communication, may 
make you feel as if you did. We had the honor of sitting down with the 
Vatican to hear their thoughts on the film and about Pope Francis’s 
participation in the project.  The Vatican has said, “The film masterfully 
shares the tenderness, humanity, and revolutionary thinking of Pope 
Francis, and shows that he is a man who practices what he preaches.” 
 

Father Joe Walijewski  - Please join us for the Mass celebrating the closing 
of the investigation of Father Joe’s life and cause for sainthood on Sunday, 
May 27, 2018, at 10:30 a.m. at St. Joseph the Workman Cathedral. If you 
are unable to attend, you can watch the Mass live online 
at www.diolc.org/live. Please continue to keep the Cause in your prayers.  
 

ALABAMA PILGRIMAGE -  August 17-August 23, 2018 Father Dan Thelen 
will be our spiritual leader. We will tour Ave Maria Grotto in Cullman and 
stay 3 nights at the St Bernard Abby. We will have Mass at the Shrine of the 
Most Blessed Sacrament in Hanceville along with a tour, a spiritual talk and 
a healing service. We will visit the Fatima Family Shrine. We will attend a 
televised Mass at EWTN in Irondale, enjoy a catechetical & spiritual talk, sit 
in on a taping of a Live Show with Fr Pachwa and tour EWTN. There will be 
time for prayer and quiet contemplation. Price $640.00 based on double 
occupancy; includes bus, room and some meals. Sign up by May 31, 2018. 
For more information call Lori at 715-644-5435.  

ANOINTED - June 4-12, 2018 Are you a high school girl looking for 
something to renew your faith?  Are you interested in learning what it's like 
to live as a religious Sister? If you are 14-18 years old, we have a week 
planned for you! Come join the Sisters of St. Francis of the Martyr St. 
George at Mater Redemptoris House of Formation!  The week includes 
daily Mass, adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, recreation with the Sisters 
and time spent serving others. You will also have time for individual 
meetings with the Sisters and instruction in topics related to prayer and the 

religious life. For more information and registration please 
visit www.materredemptoris.org or contact Sister M. Consolata 
at materredemptoris@gmail.com or 608-788-4530.  

MEN OF THE CROSS CONFERENCE - SAVE THE DATE: OCTOBER 27, 
2018  You will not want to miss out on the 2018 conference, which will be 
taking place at Logan Middle School, located in La Crosse, WI. Stay tuned 
for more information at menofthecross.org 
 

US BISHOPS URGE LEGISLATIVE SUPPORT FOR RELIGIOUS FREEDOM 
·         The First Amendment Defense Act (S. 2525) would bar the federal 
government from discriminating against individuals and organizations 
based upon their religious beliefs or moral convictions that marriage is the 
union of one man and one woman. 
·         The Child Welfare Provider Inclusion Act (CWPIA) protects the 
religious liberties of child welfare service providers regarding the placement 
of children, including adoption and foster care agencies.  
To make your voice heard in support of these bills, click on the “Action 
Alert” link at www.diolc.org/social-concerns. 
 
USDA RURAL DEVELOPMENT  - Does your home need repairs? Would 
you like to purchase a home? USDA Rural Development has funding 
available 
to purchase and repair homes in eligible rural communities. Interest rates 
range between 1-3.75%. Grants for repairs are also available to income 
eligible households over the age of 62. 
For more information, contact USDA Rural Development 
at 715-345-7611. Additional information is also available 
at www.rd.usda.gov/wi 
USDA Rural Development is an equal opportunity provider, lender and 
employer. 
 
 

MOTHER 
Mother is the name for 

God on the lips and in the 
hearts of little children. 

—William Makepeace Thackeray 

Babies In The Womb Are “Pre-Born” 

Well chosen words have power.  

Consider how the pro-abortion advocates marketed and sold their endorsement of abortion.  It is not called pro-
murder.  It is called pro-choice. They appealed to the  culture’s mentality; a  mentality that we had been exhibiting since 
the 1960s.  We live in a cafeteria culture.  Thus, the Madison Avenue advertising gurus cleverly chose “pro-choice” in 
promoting death, but also in concealing the truth; pro-murder.   

Therefore, with the knowledge and scientific understanding that life begins at fertilization, and that we are living human 
beings in the womb, why don’t we all use the reference “preborn”? If we support life, and acknowledge that a child 
deserves our respect, support and protection while waiting comfortably in the womb until the birth process, why not give 
them the dignity they deserve and refer to them as preborn? Let’s proclaim life accurately. Because now that we know 
the truth, referring to them as anything less is not only unkind, it is also uninformed. 

http://menofthecross.org/


 

 

PARISH STAFF 
Veronica Drost, Secretary/Bookkeeper 
Leeann Klapatauskas, Religious Education 

PARISH CONTACTS 
Rectory:  (715) 669-5526 
Rectory Email:  thorp.parish@yahoo.com 
Parish website: www.stbernardsthedwig.org 
Parish Hall/Quonset: (920) 265-7187 

THORP CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
Mario Friedel, School Principal 
Mario Email: tcsfriedel@gmail.com 
Phone: (715) 669-5530 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
Friday  7:45 AM, TCS Chapel 
Wednesday 7:45 AM TCS Chapel 
Saturday 5:30 PM, SBSH Church 
Sunday 9:30 AM, SBSH Church 

BAPTISM/PREPARATION 
Karen Chmelik (715)-669-3494  

PRAYER NETWORK: (715) 669-5861 
PARISH ORGANIZATIONS 

Parish Council of Catholic Women 
Kathy Pszeniczny: Home: (715) 669-7060 

 Cell:  (715) 797-6422 
QUONSET/CHURCH HALL 

Kristina LeCloux (920) 265-7187 
 
 

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS 
Interested in becoming Catholic?  
Contact the Rectory 

PARISH MEMBERSHIP 
Are you moving into or out of the parish? 
Contact the Rectory 

BULLETIN DEADLINE 
Wednesday 5:00PM 
Bulletin Email: bulletin.thorp@gmail.com 

BAPTISMAL PREPARATION 
 All baptismal classes are scheduled on a personal basis. Parents are 
required to attend a 1-hour session prior to having their baby 
baptized. It is important that you contact Karen Chmelik at (715) 669-
3494 to sign up. All material will be provided and refreshments served.  

BAPTISM SCHEDULING:   
Baptisms are held on the 2nd and 4th weekends of the month 
following the 4:00PM mass Saturday or the 10:00AM mass Sunday. 
Please contact Karen Chmelik at 715-669-3494 to schedule the date 
for your baby’s baptism. 

MARRIAGE 
Couples planning to marry must consult with Father Janusz six months 
prior to their intended wedding date, to begin their marriage 
preparation and reserve a date for the wedding. 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Anyone seriously ill or hospitalized should call the Rectory as soon as 
possible. If you are preparing for surgery please call the Rectory prior to 
your hospitalization.  

St Bernard - St Hedwig 
109 North Church Street 

Thorp WI 54771 
www.stbernardsthedwig.org 

Fr Janusz Kowalski Cell: (715) 456-1450  
 

Holy Rosary  
415 West 3rd Street * P.O. Box 309  

Owen WI 54460 

FOR WEEKEND PETITIONS - If you have 
someone you would like included in our 
petition prayer,  please call Sr. Margaret 
Trzebiatowski  @ 715-229-2423  

 

PARISH & RELIGIOUS ED OFFICE 
Phone: (715) 229-0606 
Email: holyrosaryowen@gmail.com 
Rectory: (715) 229-0606 
 

OFFICE HOURS:   
Tuesday - 9:00am  to 3:00pm 
Thursday - 9:00 am to 12:00pm (Noon) 

 

PARISH STAFF  
Alice Hamm, Secretary/Bookkeeper   
Home (715) 229-4274 
 

Jean Gokey, DRE      
Home (715) 229-2408 

Mission Statement 
We, the parishioners of St. Bernard-St. Hedwig parish are committed to strive, with the help of the Holy Spirit, to proclaim the gospel, celebrate the 
sacraments, and serve others through the love of Christ. We center our parish life in the worship of Jesus in the Eucharist and hearing His word. We 
foster the deepening of spiritual life through prayer, education and Eucharistic adoration. We shall provide opportunities for faith formation of all ages, 
so that all may grow together in their knowledge, love and grace of our Lord Jesus Christ.  


